

April 2, 2007

Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board PO Box 2319, 27th Floor 2300 Yonge Street Toronto ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

RE: Middlesex Power Distribution Corporation EB-2007-0553

From the email notification on April 2, 2007 it had stated that the allocation of costs outlined in the March 23, 2007 application was based on **28,200** Residential customers, resulting in a rate rider of 0.000200. However, in the April 2, 2007 letter, the allocation of costs was based on **5,985** residential customers, resulting in a rate rider of 0.000845.

As a clarification the number of residential customer for Middlesex Power is 5,985 with a rate rider of 0.000845.

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours truly,

Cheryl Decaire

Co-ordinator Regulatory and Rates

(519)352-6300 ext 405

email: cheryldecaire@ckenergy.com